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Please refer to the diagram above.  
There is only one entry and one exit to the car park.  
Entry is via Nineteenth Avenue and the exit is onto Brilliant Street.  
 
Drop off/pick Up Zone:  
 

 If you choose to use the Drop-off /Pick-up Zone, please queue along the 
fence, stopping at the white line before the pedestrian crossing.  

 There are 3 allocated drop-off/pick-up bays at the Penola Centre.  
 
Dropping Off 

o Children may disembark a vehicle once parked in one of the 3 
allocated bays.  

o No students are to disembark vehicles whilst queuing along the 
fence line.  

o Cars must not park across the pedestrian crossing and allow 
students to disembark.  
 
Picking Up 

o Once you are at the top of the queue, please carefully move 
into the next available bay, giving way to families using the 
pedestrian crossing. 

o If your child is not in the waiting area, please leave via the 
Brilliant Street exit and re-join the queue by entering from 
Nineteenth Avenue.  

o Cars must not leave the queue to enter the pickup bays before 
other vehicles. Courtesy, common sense and patience are 
required at all times.  

o After school care provider buses have right of way and are 
permitted to travel to the designated bays before other 
queuing vehicles.  

o Please do not leave your car while waiting in this queue.  
o Please do not park over the pedestrian crossing.  
o To ensure the efficient flow of traffic, please consider 

staggering pick up times.  
 
 
 
 

Parking:  

 If you do not wish to use the drop-off zone, there are parking facilities 
available also (indicated by the blue boxes). Please use the pedestrian 
crossing provided to walk into the school grounds to collect your child.  

 Students are not allowed to cross the crossing unaccompanied to a 
parent who is waiting in the car.  

 Please refer to the diagram for the flow of traffic if you wish to park and 
collect your child.  

 
Other Points to remember:  

 Children are vulnerable road users and are at higher risk in traffic 
because of their size and inability to judge speed and distance. 

 The Lollipop crossing on Twenty-Third Avenue is a safer way for 
students to cross this busy road.  Parents are strongly encouraged to 
model safe road usage by also using this crossing.  
 

It is vital that parents observe the following rules to reduce the risk to children:  
 

 BE PATIENT  

 DO NOT park in no parking zones, no stopping areas, on footpaths or 
over driveways.  

 NEVER double park. This reduces driver visibility, causes congestion and 
puts children at risk.  

 NEVER call your child across the road.  

 ALWAYS encourage your child to enter and exit the car from the kerb.  

 REMEMBER children are full of surprises! Expect the unexpected.  

 ALWAYS drive at or below 40km/h in School Zones 

 ALWAYS cross Twenty-Third Avenue and Brilliant Street at the 
designated crossings  


